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	1. From the board  


First of all, looking back on 2007, we want to thank you for your support! Looking ahead, we wish you a very good 2008, a year that will greet you with a smile, that will bring you brightness and take away uncertainties. 

These past three months have been intensive for us, mainly due to influences in our personal lives. We seem to have managed all right. Health is a vulnerable and precious thing and we are glad for receiving the gift of ‘getting better’. We start the year 2008 with fresh spirits and courage, and in an appropriate gear. The projects are all going well; there are no new big projects. Apart from that there is enough that needs to be done this coming month, the second semester of our scholarship programme for example! And Wukirsari-2 (improvement of infrastructure) is entering an important phase.
Fortunately we again received gifts from various persons, a few of whom we want to mention by name: Brother Schuitema (for Wukirsari), Vivi foundation (for seniors and scholarships), Diakonaat Opstandingsgemeenschap Ermelo (children’s home), Icares-Eindhoven (children’s home and seniors) and the painters’ group of Ibu Daub (children’s home). We also would like to thank Gert Kuiper of ICCO/Impulsis for his visionary view that enabled us to accelerate the Wukirsari project 2.

	2. Project information (ongoing projects)


I. Bali: Widhya Asih III children’s home

It is hard to say how the children’s home is doing. Judging by the atmosphere, things are going great. But judging by their bank account, things are going a lot worse. In November the main sponsor, KNH, paid its contribution for the first time this year. Thanks to that some of the holes in the budget of Widhya Asih head quarters could be fixed and part of it was given to Widhya Asih III in Singaraja. As a result of all the hustle with KNH (Kinder Not Hilfe) we are now in fact the main sponsor, but that is not the way it should be. The good news is that the sponsor group gathered around Ibu Marg (an Australian entrepreneur on Bali) offered to donate a quarter of the monthly operational costs. That is a great relief.
In October a remarkable ‘sponsor’ arrived (an overactive Australian man) who raged through the home like a hurricane, leaving behind a trace of astonishment and indignation. He was removed from the premises. In the next staff meeting the events have been evaluated and policies were adjusted. So something good came out of it after all. 
In January 2008 we will expand the school support from 68 children to 88 children and we will pay the sustenance of 20 children (12 euros per month). More good news: we were able to donate three laptop computers as good as new to the children’s home. Thank you very much Maurits!
II. Bali: Scholarships

The first semester has been closed. We have not yet seen all 200 school-reports, but a large part of it we have seen and the results are looking good. A few pupils are average, a very large group is performing good AND a couple of children are in the top rank. We are now preparing for the circus of organising the support for the second semester. Thanks to a donation offered, we can expand the group with 20 children in primary school.

On the junior high school extra attention is given to life skills, for instance by inciting entrepreneurship. In October they had their first ‘exhibition’ of self made products: cookies and donuts, plants, arts and crafts and recycling art.
III. Bali: Senior citizens
Each month we are fortunate to find a doctor or medical assistant prepared to attend the meeting of the seniors. We now have a small group of four persons we can call upon and always one of them is available. On occasions one of the 55 seniors in our programme appears at the gate asking for extra medication. We have been informed what to give them. Sometimes we take someone with acute complaints to Doctor Handra, a physician also consulted by many expatriates.

To an elderly couple we granted weekly support. She had suffered a stroke and is partly paralysed. He doesn’t have a steady job and collects recyclable garbage; whenever he has the time, for she fully depends on him. An argument with their daughter-in-law, who was of the opinion that the food parcel was meant for her as well, has been settled. The son (a father of four children between 1 and 11 years of age) has been reminded of his responsibilities.
IV. Java: Yogyakarta- Wukirsari 2 (NEW)

Considering the fact that Ramadan and Idul Fitri have been predominant in the social and economical activities on Java, the project has nevertheless shown surprisingly quick results. The bridge between quarter 4 and quarter 5 is finished: the shores have been repaired, the current has been directed, the pillars have been firmly strengthened and the driveways have been improved. The total costs were 1300 euros. On December 10 the bridge was reopened officially. The public lighting has been installed in all nine quarters. And after quarters 9 and 8, now also in quarters 7 and 6 the paths have been paved. The bricks for the paths in five other counties is now being made in our own conblock workshop. In quarters 7 and 6 five toilet-wash-bathrooms with wells (MCK’s) have been built. Another five are due. We visited all proposed locations in October and December and spoke to the local chiefs. We did not accept all proposals and in a few neighbourhoods they are still looking for alternative locations. Problems are caused by an Indonesian branch of an American religious club (CWS: Christian World Service) that started dumping building materials for MCK’s in the Wukirsari region. A glossy brochure, no consultations, no instructions, all was left to the local powers. It confirms the prejudice of an uninterested multinational acting as if it is “only the good feeling that counts”. Meanwhile we continue in our own way, with local population knowing what to expect and with a lot of confidence in our coordinators Ibu Ahmilia and Ibu Nurharyati.
V. Java: Yogyakarta;  Senior citizens and medical care
In October and December we visited several candidates for the weekly support programme. Truly terribly poor circumstances in which some people live without hope of a better future. We accepted nine of the ten proposals (one was a family member of the district chief who was not doing not so bad). In all six groups seniors are participating in the gymnastics lessons; in some quarters daily, in others a few times a week.
VI. Java: Yogyakarta; Scholarships

In December we discussed with the volunteers the success of the present method, with eight ‘preferred’ schools, partly to reduce the workload of the volunteers, partly to be able to better managing the relationships with the schools and raise more goodwill in the hope that they will let us in on, for example, their didactic approach. With six schools the relationship is fine. With one school the relationship can be improved and with one school the relationship is bad, because the teacher wants to organise things himself and therefore wants control over the money. We could replace that school by another, but then the children would be the victims. So we decided to organise the parents in order to continue the scholarships. Our volunteers do not believe that a ‘higher’ goal (influence) can be reached because there are too many hidden (personal) issues in the school boards and parents’ committees.
The demand for aid is rising, so we decided that we will expand the group in July 2008. To be able to do so, we will have to find more sponsors. If you are interested, please let us know!
VII. Java: Community Activity Center -Roemah Kita-

The nursery is doing well. The staff is being coached by a group of six volunteers (academic women). March 2008 is approaching fast, the deadline for them to have gathered enough sponsors to be able to continue independently. We were granted a donation by a Dutch soroptimist club that will cover about half of the budget needed for the remainder of 2008! That gives us courage! Please consider supporting this project: 10 euros per month per child is all that is needed.
VIII. Java: MCK’s (toilet-wash-bathrooms)

See IV: Wukirsari. 

	3. Sponsor visits !!!


In the past months Arris has been visiting us and assisted with the seniors on Bali. A group of painters gathered by Ibu Ineke twice attended a batik lesson at the children’s home. Faithful sponsors Wilma and Wim also visited. The next months more visitors will arrive. 

You are welcome.
	4. Couleur locale 


The UN-conference about climate change put Bali on the map even more and also brought a lot of money to the island: 10.000 participants, the hotels were ever so glad with them.

It is wet in Buleleng, north Bali. For days now the skies over Bali have been clouded and rain is pouring down. Wonderful for us, less so for the tourists who are celebrating Christmas and New Year here in large numbers. High waves, spring-tide, no swimming, no sunshine.

Indonesia now already is experiencing the consequences of the bio fuel hype. It seems a good thing, but it has many negative aspects. Not only ecologically (although that doesn’t interest the Indonesian people), but mainly economically: prices of palm oil have risen because of the increasing demand and because palm oil is an ingredient in many everyday products, sustenance costs have risen accordingly. There are plans to transform many thousands of acres on Bali into a monoculture of palm oil. Not a very pleasant vision.

	5. Sponsor possibilities 


 

If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: 

· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 50 (primary school) € 85 (junior high school) or € 110 (senior high school) a year and can start any time during the year,

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance,

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). This is € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year,

· the support of a child in the Roemah Kita nursery for € 10 a month.

Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.

    

	6. Gifts


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht). For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by e-mail so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

  

	7. Tell a friend


Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  
	8. Email & website    


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask anything? Send us an email: 

info@gotong-royong-utrecht.nl  

And have a look at our new website, with many photos of our projects:

www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl 
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